
KU-RING-GAI CHASE CATHOLIC PARISH 
‘Seek God, Find God, Embrace God in Jesus’ 

21st October 2018 ~ The 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ Year B 

Lord, let your mercy be on us, as we place our trust in you. 
Is 53: 10-11; Heb 4:14-16; Mk 10:35-45 

Our Mission Statement 
‘Help others to recognise, through their experiences, that Jesus who died and is risen is the truth that lights up their lives’ 

Our Vision Statement  
‘That the parishioners of Ku-ring-gai Chase Catholic Parish grow as missionary disciples and live as community in Christ 
inviting all people into our Parish, welcoming them to our Parish life and embracing the rich diversity of our community’ 

PASTORAL CENTRE 
1-19 Woodcourt Road,  Berowra Heights  2082 

P.O. Box 335, Berowra Heights  2082 

Phone    (02)  9456 2450   

Parish Email:   parishkccp@bbcatholic.org.au 

Parish Website: www.kccp.dbb.org.au 

Centre Hours:  9am – 3.30pm. 

Parish Priest  Fr Shaju John, OSH 

Assistant Priest  Fr Shiju Simon, OSH 
 

Parish Secretary  Margaret Cooper 

Bookkeeper  Karen Price 
 

Youth Ministry Co-ord. Michelle Chahine  

Parish/School Liturgy L. Patricia Smith 

Sacramental Team       kccpsacraments@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKEND MASSES 
 

Saturday 5pm          St Bernard's 

  6pm  St Patrick's 
 

Sunday    8am         St Patrick's 

                  9am         St Bernard's 

                10am         St Patrick's 

                  6pm         St Patrick’s 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
 

St Bernard's   8am  Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 

  9am  Wednesday 

  9am  Friday 

First Friday- 

St Bernard’s         10.30am Adoration  

                                 11.00am Reconciliation 

                                 11.30am Healing Mass 

St Patrick’s    8am  Wednesday and Friday 

  9am  Monday, Tuesday, Thurs, Sat. 
 

RECONCILIATION   
Every Saturday   9.30 am at St Patrick’s 

Every Friday       After 9am Mass at St Bernard’s,  

  (except First Friday—see above) 

         KCCP  YOUTH 
           Multicultural Food Festival Fundraiser 

         Help Support our parish youth and especially  
         our World Youth Day Pilgrims 

Three (3) of our KCCP youth will be taking the pilgrimage to, WYD 2019 Panama, in January 2019. 
They will meet up with thousands of other pilgrims for World Youth Day and carry with them the message 

to be Christ’s light to the world in an amazing experience with His Holiness, Pope Francis. 
You are invited to encourage and support our youth on their faith journey by joining us on 

November 4 ~ 10am Multicultural Mass ~ Food Festival Fundraiser 11am to 2pm 
St Patrick’s Church and school grounds Asquith 

 

Entry $15 per person or $55 for a family of 4, $10 for additional family members (children under 5 free) 
Payment in advance is requested via B/point using the parish  
website or by calling the office on 9456 2450 for assistance.   
This way we can gauge numbers for catering and producing your 
receipt will give quick and easy entry on the day.   No credit card payments available on the day. 
 

Would you like to help out with a  sweet treat?  Just so we have something sweet to nibble on with a cuppa, 
could you supply say, a slice or chocolate crackles etc something quick and easy to pick up?   
If so, please contact Michelle on michelle.chahine@bbcatholic.org.au so we do not over cater.  
 

TODAY at our 10am Mass we will hear from Jaedan, a WYD 2019 pilgrim. 

Jesus teaches that those 
who wish to be great 
must be the servant of all. 
In today’s Gospel, James and 
John ask to be given seats of 
honor when Jesus enters into his 
glory. Once again, the disciples 
seem to be selective in what they 

hear Jesus say. They want to share Jesus’ glory, but do not appear 
to understand that his glory will be preceded by his suffering. 
Jesus notes their lack of understanding and predicts the suffering 
they will endure for the sake of the Gospel. Jesus says that the 
honor they seek is not his to give. When the other ten hear what 
James and John have asked, Mark reports that they are indignant. 

Jesus takes the opportunity to teach them. 
 

Jesus explains the importance of service and sacrifice in the 
life of a disciple. In particular, he seems to be preparing the 
Twelve for their leadership roles in the emerging Christian 
community. Echoing the Gospel we heard several weeks ago 
( Mark 9:33-37), Jesus acknowledges that his teaching is 
countercultural. In today’s Gospel, Jesus contrasts the dynamics 
within the community of disciples with those shown by the rulers 
of the Gentiles. 
Following Jesus’ example of sacrificial love continues to be 
countercultural in our day as well. We might take this opportunity 
to consider our models of authority and examine our own exercise 
of authority. On whose example do we model our 
leadership?  (Loyola Press) 

mailto:kccpsacraments@gmail.com


Ku-ring-gai Chase Parish 
REMEMBERS & PRAYS for... 

RECENTLY DECEASED:  
Gwen McKenzie, Julie Ferrao,  

John D’Arcy (father of Denise 

Harant), Giuseppe (Joe) Loccisano, 

Jude Fernandez 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Patrick O’Halloran, Mary Jack 

Therese Jakubek, James Treacy, 

Victor Hinton, Patricia McDonagh, 

Michael Weir, Nancy Gomez 
 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:    
Ramona Estrellado, Cathy Gleeson, 

Rosalinda de Ramos, John Goudie, 

Peter Todd, Jaz Pitts,  

Georgia Meyers, Angela Smith,  

Greg Cooper, Matthew Franklin, 

Jeanette Bakker, Anne Singleton, 

Maureen Sharpe, Ewa Rakozy, 

Barbara Halliday, Jean Cook, Morrie 

Ramsden, Betty Borg, Brian Neary, 

Edwina Subramany, Darcy Green, 

Aiko Concepcion, John Buckley, 

Ellen Asistente, Sam Calacoci, 

Barbara Jones, Arlene Joson,  

Alfredo De Ramos, Kath Lock, 

Marcelina De Ramos, Patricia 

Pascuzzo, Cadia Maestri, Matthew 

Conlon, Patrick Dorahy, John Macy, 

Narelle Cartwright, Dn Jim Caulfield, 

Tom Dawson, Mary Fernandes, 

Patricia Sanders, Monique Leyden,  

Barbara & Frederick Novak, Maciej 

Maciejewski, Alfredo De Ramos Sr 

ORDINARY TIME 29th Week 

Monday  22/10 

Weekday, Ordinary Time 29 

Mass ad libitum 

Eph 2:1-10; Lk12:13-21 

Tuesday 23/10 

Weekday, Ordinary Time 29 

Mass ad libitum 

Eph 2:12-22; Lk12:35-38 

Wednesday  24/10 

Weekday, Ordinary Time 29 

Mass ad libitum 

Eph 3:2-12; Lk12:39-48 

Thursday 25/10 

Weekday, Ordinary Time 29 

Mass ad libitum 

Eph 3:14-21; Lk12:49-53 

Friday  26/10 

Weekday, Ordinary Time 29 

Mass ad libitum 

Eph 4:1-6; Lk12:54-59 

Saturday 27/10 

Weekday, Ordinary Time 29 

Mass ad libitum 

Eph 4:7-16; Lk13:1-9 

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 
and PRAYERS 

 Pope Francis' Prayer Intention  
 for October  

 The Mission of Religious:   
 

That consecrated religious men and women 
may bestir themselves, and be present among 

the poor, the marginalised,  
and those who have no voice. 

October Safeguarding Message:   
The protection of children and 
vulnerable adults within our  

Diocese will be achieved as every 
member of our community strives to be 

a person who SHOWS care for the rights of all people 
who are supported by Diocesan systems that are clear, 

accessible and compliant.  

October is the Month of The Holy Rosary  
There are 20 mysteries divided into four equal groups:   

"The Joyful"        
"The Sorrowful"        
“The Glorious"        

"The Luminous Mysteries" 
Please take the time to pray The Rosary during October  

and experience the peace and love of  
Our Blessed Mother, Mary. 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:   
Thursday 1 November All Saints Day 

Usual morning Masses only ~ 8am @ Berowra Heights; 9am @ Asquith  
Friday 2 November All Souls Day 
Asquith ~ 8am & 7.30pm;  

Berowra Heights ~ 9.00am (Ritual Masses prohibited—no anointing Mass) 
Sunday 11 November 2018 ~ [also marking the Centenary of Armistice 1918-2018] 

the 10am Mass at St Patrick’s Asquith will be offered for all who have lost someone from 
their life, especially those who have lost someone over the last year. 

Children’s Liturgy 
TODAY at KCCP  

We welcome all our little 
ones to Children’s Liturgy 

today, Sunday 21 October at 9 
& 10am.    

All children aged from 4 
years old are invited. 

(Children aged under 4 years are also welcome 
when accompanied by an adult). 

 

We want to encourage more young families 
to join us, so please spread the word while 

our leaders spread the Word of God in a way 
our little ones can easily understand. 

 

Term 4 Dates: Sundays at either church:  
SBB: 9am; SPA: 10am 

21  Oct.   4 Nov.   18  Nov.    2 Dec.   16 Dec. 

Our long-term parishioners, Fay and Bill Smitheram, known to many of you,  

are relocating to Hornsby Parish.  We wish Fay and Bill a happy retirement  

and thank them for their many contributions to Parish life over many, many years.   

May the good Lord bless you both. 

PARISH Volunteers THANKSGIVING 
BBQ FRIDAY NOVEMBER 9 2018 

6 - 9pm, Parish Hall and grounds 
of St Patrick’s Asquith.   

It’s that time of year again when we  
(the few in the office)  
get to THANK YOU  

(the many parish volunteers)  
for all your acts of stewardship and ministry during 

2018, and so, we cordially invite YOU— 
all those who are rostered on for a parish ministry, 
or regularly volunteer to help out, to please join us 

for this Thanksgiving BBQ.   
RSVP using sign-on sheets at back of church  

or call the office by Friday November 2. 

Today is World Mission Sunday 2018  
Together with young people, let us bring the Gospel to all 

 

How will you support World Mission Sunday? 
 

The theme of this year’s observance,  
“Together with young people, let us bring the Gospel to all,”  

echoes the upcoming synod of bishops, scheduled from October 3-28 in the Vatican,  
whose theme is “Young People, the Faith and Vocational Discernment.” 

I am a mission 
In the message addressed to all Christians, but especially to young people, the Pope reminds all that  

“we are not in this world by our own choice,”   
and hence there is “an initiative that precedes us and makes us exist.”  Each one of us, he says, is called 

to reflect on the fact that “I am a mission on this Earth,” which is why we are here in this world.  
In fact, the Pope says, “every man and woman is a mission.”  

“To be attracted and to be sent are two movements” of the heart that  
“hold out promise for our future and give direction to our lives.” 

Thank you for 
fixing our windows,  

Denis and Tony. 
 

For the sharing of your time 
and skills, by fixing and 
fitting the bottom section of 
the windows in the Chapel at  
St Patrick’s Asquith, God will 
reward you both abundantly. 

https://uscatholicmission.org/documents/2016/10/World%20Mission%20Sunday%202016.pdf


POSITION VACANT—Holy Name Catholic Parish, Wahroonga  
Pastoral Support Worker – Youth Ministry & Digital Communications 
Holy Name Catholic Parish, Wahroonga is seeking a Youth Ministry and Digital 
Communications Officer (up to 16 hrs per week) to plan, resource and implement an 
interesting program of youth activities targeting young people in late primary and early 
secondary school.  The position also includes developing digital communication for the 
parish as a whole. While hours are flexible they will include evening and weekend 
work.  For more info including the position description ring the Parish Office on 9489 
3221 or recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au.  Applications will need to be emailed to 
recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au and include a cover letter (which explains how you meet 
the requirements of this role) and a current CV.  Applications close Monday 29 October 
2018.  This appointment is subject to the successful candidate being able to provide a 
satisfactory Working with Children Check Clearance in accordance with the relevant 
provisions of the Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012 (NSW). 

Children's Choir at 
Asquith has resumed 
its regular weekly 
practices, on Fridays 
at 4 to 5pm in St 

Patrick's church. Practices will continue 
every week until 7th December when we end 
the year with our Christmas party!  
All young people from Year 3 and up are 
welcome to join the Choir at any time, 
whether they are expert singers or want to 
learn how to sing better, whether they want 
to meet new friends or bring friends with 
them - all are welcome!  
The Choir sings at 10am Mass on 2nd and 
4th Sundays of each month.  
 

Children's Choir Games are finally upon 
us! This Sunday, 21st October, young 
singers from Year 2 to Year 12 will gather at 
St Philip Neri church at Northbridge for 
workshops, snacks and competing, with 
prizes to be won! Registration at 12.30pm, 
and the Games begin at 3pm! All young 
singers are welcome to participate, whether 
you belong to a choir or not. Just come and 
sing! 
 

Senior Parish Choir will be rehearsing this 
Thursday, 25th October, after 9am Mass in 
St Patrick's church. We would especially 
love to welcome new singers at this 
rehearsal, any singer of any age who would 
be available from time to time to sing at 
parish funerals on weekdays, and at other 
events and special Masses as they occur. 
Further information on any of above:  
Patricia Smith 9482 7935 or just come along. 

Hornsby Community Forum:  Right to Home   
On 29 October, along with the Sydney Alliance, the  
St Vincent de Paul Society is hosting a community forum to 
discuss the need and potential solutions for the supply of 
affordable housing in the Hornsby and Ku-ring-gai areas.  
Venue:  Boronia Room, Hornsby RSL.  Time:  7pm to 9pm. 

CANDELA  
TALK AND STALL 

October 20th/21st at Berowra 
and 27th/28th at Asquith. 
Mary Rajca will speak briefly 
about the work of the Sisters of 

Mercy in the shanty town of Candela in Lima 
Peru.  After Masses at both churches there will be 
a sale of the goods that the women have made.  
All  money raised goes straight back to the 
women.  Your support will be greatly appreciated. 

Samaritans Purse Operation Christmas Child  This year your 
generosity has again been sought to fill shoeboxes for children in South 
East Asia and the South Pacific.  Please take a box and brochure and fill it 
in and enclose $10 to cover all shipping costs to get them to these 
children OR if you chose to pay online you will be able to track the country 
to which your box is delivered!  Information?  Louise 0405556 887 or 

9456 1191.  Thank you.  Boxes need to be returned by 25 November 2018.   

Broken Bay Charity Race Day 
A reminder to purchase your tickets for the Annual 
Broken Bay Charity Race Day on Thursday 1 November 
at The Entertainment Grounds, Gosford.  
Tickets are $85 each, which includes entry to the Race 
Track, a Race Book, buffet lunch and all day drinks 

including beer, wine and soft drinks.  Come along for a fun day out whilst 
raising money for CatholicCare's Hospital Chaplaincy Programme.  

SERRA VOCATIONS MASS AND DINNER MEETING 
Father Paul Finucane, Parish Priest of Kincumber Parish and our 
Chaplain will be celebrating Mass for Serra at Sacred Heart Church,  
2 Richard Porter Way Pymble on Thursday 25th October 2018. 

Mass at 6.30PM followed by a light meal and a short meeting.  Father Paul will be our 
guest speaker speaking about his recent visit to the Holy Land.  Everyone is welcome. 
Please "come and see".  Please remember to pray every day for vocations to the 
priesthood, diaconate, the consecrated life, ecclesial women, all seminarians and 
novices and for the perseverance of existing vocations. T:Terry Scanlan  0438 887 295 
or E: terry_scanlan@bigpond.com if you would like to attend.  

ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY -  
ASQUITH CONFERENCE COLUMBAN ART CALENDARS 

& CHRISTMAS CARDS 
St Vincent de Paul Society Asquith Conference have available for 
purchase at the back of the Church 2019 Columban Art Calendars. 
Price per Calendar remains at $9.00.  Your purchase will be 
assisting those in need in our Parish & the Columban Missions.  It 
is anticipated that the St Vincent de Paul Society Christmas Cards 
should be available from mid November with the price remaining at 
$6 for a pack of 10 cards. Please place money in the box provided.  
Many thanks for your support.  Les Fogden  9476 4058 

Our Diocesan Assemblies: Share Your Story, Shape the 
Future  Speak as one Diocese to Plenary Council 2020. As our 
Year of Listening continues, we invite people of the Broken Bay 
Diocese, our parishes and faith communities to participate in 
Diocesan Assemblies that will shape the agenda of the Plenary 
Council.  You can take part in this national conversation at Our 
Lady of the Rosary Cathedral, Waitara, on the 24 November, or 
at The Entrance Parish on the 1 December.   
Both events are from 1-4:30pm with afternoon tea provided.   

Please RSVP to Jenny Hildebrandt in the Office for Evangelisation at 
jenny.hildebrandt@bbcatholic.org.au or 8379 1625.  The Plenary Council gives us all an 
important opportunity to listen to what the Spirit is saying to the Church in Australia.  
Our Diocesan Assemblies will contribute to our formal submission to the Plenary 
Council as the Diocese of Broken Bay.  

mailto:recruitment@bbcatholic.org.au
mailto:jenny.hildebrandt@bbcatholic.org.au


Working in a child-related ministry in the Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay:  Paid and volunteer workers who have direct face to face contact with children (under 18 years) are 
required by law to obtain a Working with Children Check number. Please note though, exemptions may apply in some cases. The Parish is the employer of the paid or volunteer 

worker and therefore is required by law to verify the Working with Children Check number. All paid or volunteer workers engaged in a child-related role must have a clear Working 
with Children Check to work in a child-related ministry. This disclosure references the legislation, Child Protection (Working with Children) Act 2012. 

Rosters & Readings for weekend    27th/28th October—30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND FOR YOUR ROSTERED DATE PLEASE ARRANGE A SUBSTITUTE 

  Jer 31: 7-9; Heb 5:1-6; Mk 10:46-52 

 

St Bernard’s Church St Patrick’s Church (Sacristy Phone 9476 6904) 

5.00pm 9.00am 6.00pm  8.00am 10.00am  6.00pm 

Fr Shaju John Fr Shiju Simon Fr Shiju Simon Fr Shaju John  Fr Shaju John Fr Shiju Simon 

Acolyte/Snr Server  
 
Server 
 
 
 
 
 
Reader 

Justin Berry 
 
Preston Nguyen 
Molly Summerhayes 
Adam Waite 
 
 
 
Alysha Berry 
Francesca Parrino 

Denis Steiner 
 
Max Jarominek 
Bronte Tonkin 
Isaac Tonkin 
 
 
 
Peter Collins 
Paul Maher 

Sandra Sparkes 
 
Jessica Pennings 
 
 
 
 
 
Sue Lum 
Paul Worthington 

Bill Martin 
 
Max Pryor 
BrandonLukichYoung 
Jimmy O’Connor 
 
 
 
Millie Wong 
David De– Fina 

John Messina 
 
Lucy Triantafilis 
Madeleine Drake 
Chloe Thomas 
Jake D 
 
 
Kaitlin Quinlan 
Jo Quinlan 

Matthew Cross 
 
Ellen Rawsthorn 
 
 
 
 
 
Don Low 
Ethleen Low 

Children’s Liturgy Children’s Liturgy 21st Oct,: Marta C. Children’s Liturgy 21st Oct.: Bee D, Julia M. & Nicola D. 

Communion to Sick  Jane Hunter, Michael O’Neill Malcolm Cross, Sue Host 

Sacristy Care/Church 

Cleaning/Flowers 

Ning Biyo, Reese & Peter Nguyen, Cecilia Waite(f), 

Brenda Brooks(s) 
Sophie Kwok(f), Meralyn Tarte, Lea Mead, Barbara Folkard, Rosemary Pendlebury(Friday) 

Maintenance Team B: David, Phil, Denis, Justin, Chris, Ralph  October: David Hartmann, Matthew Tancred, Gerry Duffy            Volunteers Needed 

Counters Genevieve Funk, Lyn Beacom, Luisa Gomez Patrick O’Donoghue, Paula & Jim Hand, Fiona Henrisson 

P. (02) 9456 9999 
M. 0415 651 740 

E. francescaparrino@mcgrath.com.au 

McGrath 

Francesca Parrino 
 

Your  
Berowra 
/ Berowra 
Heights 

Specialist 
 

Nick Berman 

Your Mount Colah 
Specialist 
P. (02) 8914 8804 
M. 0411 216 332 

E. nickberman@mcgrath.com.au 

McGrath 

King Tide Café/Restaurant 

Owned and operated by  

our very own  

KCCP Parishioners 

John & Moauli Griffiths 

Open 7 days  

from 8am to 4pm 

Come by Car  

by Boat or by Train 
 

Delicious food, fabulous service  

& exceptional views await YOU! 
 

Hawkesbury River Marina 

9 Dangar Rd Brooklyn NSW 

(02) 9985 7102 

The businesses below support our parish by advertising here.  Please give them your support in turn. 

 

Week 02 ~ 8/10//2018 ~ $25 ~ Ticket 855 ~ Winner:  Chris Enright ~ Congratulations! 
Week 03 ~ /10/2018 ~ TBA as no draw had taken place when bulletin went to print. 

Rosary After weekday Masses both Churches 
 

Visit Housebound Fr Shaju John & Fr Shiju Simon  9456 2450 
 

Urgent sick calls Fr Shaju John   9456 7012 (Presbytery) 

 Fr Shiju Simon 9476 8843 (Presbytery) 

 Nursing Home Visits By request 
 

Clergy Days Off Fr Shaju John — Monday 

 Fr Shiju Simon — Tuesday 
 

Home Visits For Masses, House Blessings & Pastoral 

Requests  Please call the Pastoral Centre 9456 2450. 
HOSPITAL ADMISSION:   

If you are admitted to hospital, please write down your religion as 

Catholic to receive Catholic Services.  

Be sure to notify the Pastoral Centre if hospitalised and you  
would like our own priests to attend. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES & PASTORAL CARE 

250 Club Results 

250 Club 
Are you financial? 

We have found, we have 
several members yet to pay 

for the current series. 
 

Please note, winnings can 
only be paid out to financial 
members, and it would be 

awful if your numbers came 
up and we couldn’t pay you! 
Please contact the office on 
9456 2450 to make payment 
as soon as possible. Thanks. 

 
 

KCCP Food Festival Fundraiser for WYD 2019 November 4, 2018 
10am Mass; 11am-2pm St Patrick’s Church & grounds Asquith 

Friday 9 November 2018  
Parish Volunteers Annual Thanksgiving BBQ 

LITURGICAL SERVICES & PASTORAL CARE 

ON THE NOTICEBOARD—full details of: 

*  Women in the Scriptures CCC, Pennant Hills Oct 22 
*  Parent Retreat Day 2 Nov St Joseph’s Spirituality Centre, 
Kincumber South –4pm. Cost: $20— includes All Souls Day Mass. 
*  PRAISEFEST Fri Nov 2 OLSS Terrigal, 6-9pm 
*  End of YOY celebration—5pm Mass Nov 24 OLOR, Waitara 
*  [Weekly] Life Marriage & Family Notice from the DBB 
*  Vocations Office DBB 2018—you’re invited to attend 
opportunities for prayer, discernment and inquiry if considering a 
vocation to priesthood or diaconate. Vocations.Ministry@dbb.org.au 

mailto:Vocations.Ministry@dbb.org.au

